University Resources Council Minutes

Meeting Number 11







March 17, 2009


Meeting called to order at 1:02 PM by Chair Pat Kearney with the following voting and nonvoting members of the URC present or excused: Pat Kearney, Margaret Costa, Cara Richards, Charleen Rice, TRed Kadowaki, Laura Henriques, Craig Fleming, Tim Caron, Jalal Torabzadeh, H. Michael Chung, Marianne Hata, Doug Harris, Eileen Wakiji, and Ann Johnson. 
1. Lottery Committee Meeting. The lottery committee met to make decisions on the 2009-2010 lottery allocations. 
Marianne Hata presented the allocation recommendations from the division of Academic Affairs, which are made in consultation with faculty at the college level. The division recommendations were to give 2,230,007 to Academic Affairs, $251,844 to Partners for Success, 160,799 to Student Services, and 100,000 to Administration and Finance for financial aid. These figures represent $128,000 more than last year’s lottery allocation. So, the committee had the task of reducing the recommendations by $128,000. 
The allocation of funds among the colleges is determined using a formula of FTES and FTEF to ensure that the money is “following the students.”  This formula has been changed recently to give more weight to lab and activity sections to compensate for the greater costs of those sections. 
The lottery requests submitted by some colleges raised questions about the lottery process and the degree to which colleges can deviate from that process. For example, two colleges did not give full specific proposals and instead asked for a lump sum for “instructional equipment” or “other programs.” 

Tim Caron made a motion that the URC discuss recommendations for changing the role of the Lottery Committee. Specifically, several members discussed using the historical percentages for future allocations. This would create a “quasi-permanent” allocation that might allow colleges to better plan the lottery requests. 

The committee agreed to cut the $128,000 by rolling back the allocation for Partners for Success, Student Services, and Administration and Finance to their 2008-2009 levels. Should the lottery funds be greater than the 2008-2009 allocation, then the extra money would be pro-rated across the divisions.
The recommendation was unanimously approved. 
Adjournment.  The meeting was adjourned at 2:45.
Respectfully submitted,

Ann Johnson

ajohnso7@csulb.edu
(These minutes have not been approved.)
